CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 3, 2017 Harrisburg Diocese 4800 Union Deposit Road Harrisburg, PA 17111

- THOSE IN ATTENDANCE: Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Yolanda Bermundo, Lay Director Elect; Chairpersons in attendance: Bill Benning, Joan Benning, Robbie Davis, Rose Guerrini, Tina Stryker. Others in attendance: Ron Borza, Harris Kalemtis, Ann Marie Segilia.
- Opening prayer offered by Yolanda Bermundo.
- Grouping followed.
- Minutes for the September, 2017, meeting were discussed and agreed to as submitted.

TREASURER REPORT

- Phil Talarico listed the beginning checkbook balance at \$5951.78.
 Ending checkbook balance is \$5845.58.
- Phil Talarico is currently working on a budget which will serve as a guide for Cursillo Weekends.
- o A new Treasurer is still needed.

PRE-CURSILLO REPORT

Wendy Vogt did not have anything new to report.

CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT

- O Bill Benning confirmed the dates for the Men and Women's weekend at St. Pius X for 2018. Father Pius has offered to be a Assistant Spiritual Advisor for one of these weekends..
- January 25-28, 2018, will be the 99th Men's Cursillo Weekend at the Christian Retreat Center. The motion was made by Bill Benning and seconded by Yolanda Bermundo. Father Weary will be the Spiritual Advisor.
- The contract for this weekend was reviewed and agreed to with a few changes.
- A motion offered by Robbie Davis and seconded by Yolanda Bermundo, was conducted to select Phil Talarico as the Rector for the 99th Men's Cursillo weekend.

- o Further discussion regarding the qualifications for Rector/Rectora was reviewed. Any person wishing to be Rector/Rector will be required to attend or watch online, three (3) School of Leaders. Regular grouping will also be required.
- O Anyone wishing to be on a weekend team will need to complete and submit an application to Bill and Joan Benning. The Rector/Rectora and the Secretariat will review and assign the weekend tasks.
- The tour of the Bongiorno Retreat Center, was rescheduled for Thursday, October 5, 2018, at 1:00 pm.

POST-CURSILLO REPORT

- Review of the Grand Ultreya program as well as an update on advertising was discussed.
- o John Rossi will be the Witness Speaker at the Grand Ultreya.
- O Discussion was held regarding the Diocese's Cursillo Movement's current Insurance Coverage. It was determined that the movement had the required coverage for meetings, Ultreyas, and Weekend events.
- o It was decided that the West Shore Ultreya will now be called the Greater Harrisburg Ultreya.

SCHOOL OF LEADERS

O Robbie Davis, advised the committee that the October SOL will not be scheduled due to the Diocesan Women's Conference. Discussion for a possible location and speaker for the November SOL was held and will be announced at the November meeting.

COMMUNICATIONS REPORT

- O Tina Stryker gave an update on the status of the New Day newsletter.
- o Roseanne Guerrini offered her update for the database.
- O Terri DiBacco mentioned that a meeting will be held with Terri, Kathi Durborow, and Ann Marie Segilia to discuss Palanca Net and its database.

OTHER BUSINESS

- o Regional Meeting will be held October 20-22, 2017.
- The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, November 7, 2017 at St Jude Thaddeus in Mifflintown, beginning at 6:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Marie Segilia